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Sunday Holy Eucharist 8:00 & 10:30 a.m. 

Holy Days as announced 
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Welcoming Worshipers 

 We are joyfully welcoming worshipers back to St. 

Paul’s Church. At 8:00 AM we have taken a more relaxed 

approach by gathering for worship on the south lawn. Peo-

ple sit in the comfort of their own lawn chairs. They select 

their own place and have been cognizant of physical dis-

tancing. We have erected the large wooden lawn cross, 

usually reserved for the season of lent, to mark the space 

and to remind us and all who pass by of God’s great love. 

At 10:30 AM we gather in the church nave. Pews are 

marked with green tags indicating seating to be used and 

to account for physical distancing. All door handles and 

restrooms are regularly sanitized. Hand sanitizer is availa-

ble as you enter and leave the church nave. At both services efforts are made to keep the liturgy to 45 minutes. 

The time together in worship is truly life giving during these months of sheltering at home. Our COVDI-19 

task force continues to monitor our services. They identify things that need attention and remind us not to put 

down our guard as it relates to the virus. In their recent meeting minutes they remind us to wear masks, sani-

tize hands both coming and going from the building, respect physical distance, and to refrain from shaking 

hands or bumping elbows at the sign of peace. If you have not yet made your way back to worship, we invite 

you to do so. We acknowledge that for some of our members the use of our digital service will be needed so as 

to keep them safe and well. We are trying to make the videos more interesting by moving from a stationary 

position to a more fluid video. This of course takes volunteers with skill, commitment, and creativity! Worship 

is central to our life of faith and to that we are striving to balance safety during this time of pandemic while 

safely gathering for prayer, praise and thanksgiving. 

Autumn Planning 
 

 Victor Fields, Kelly Moore-Spencer, and Pastor Reep are working on plans for the fall of the year. This 

season has always been one of our favorite times as we resume the rhythm of schedules for school and work 

and sports and for our faith community. This year presents as many unusual challenges for them as it does for 

you! But they are at work. The first challenge is working around the vacant staff position for Handbells and 

Children’s Choirs. With the current understanding from CDC to limit singing our music making is taking on 

new challenges. Victor has agreed to work with smaller Handbell ensembles and will team up with Kelly and 

Pastor Reep to take part in the Tuesday evening children’s ministry. Kelly is creating activities that can be 

done in person at church, or at home with families. Kelly and Pastor Reep are laying the groundwork for con-

firmation ministry with the first unit of the program focusing on The Lord’s Prayer. Pastor Reep is planning 

worship that will limit singing, keep to a shorter time frame, involve lay members, and that will be true to our 

Lutheran tradition and witness. Victor will be relying heavily on cantors and instrumentalists from the congre-

gation to enrich the Sunday Holy Communion liturgy. Our staff is working on ways to safely welcome us 

back. Please be watching for ways to be involved in prayer, praise and thanksgiving! 



Viewing the Sunday Liturgy Digitally 

 The Sunday services have been posted on 

the church website for six months. They can be ac-

cessed through the church website stpaulsyork.org 

and are on the lower right portion of your screen. 

You do not need to be a Facebook user to view the 

Sunday service. We know that these are not high 

quality video recordings. Pastor Reep simply sets 

his phone on the tripod and presses the record but-

ton! We anticipate a day when we might have prop-

er equipment, a technician to operate a camera 

zooming in on musicians, the lector, and the preacher, perhaps even panning the congregation so that others 

can see how the church is configured during this time of physical distancing! But for now, it is all rather low 

budget, low tech. What we can do is share the video with others to increase viewership and to increase our 

witness.  If you are moved by something in the service please share it with a friend or friends. More than ever 

people are in need of hearing good news and are in need of hearing how through Christ Jesus they are loved! 

Thanks to everyone who has been viewing, sending comments and emails, and who through technology are 

staying connected to the body of Christ at St. Paul’s Lutheran Church. 

 

Thank You for Your Consistent Giving 

 During this time of pandemic we cannot thank you 

enough for your generous, consistent gifts to the church. 

Without them we would need to radically rethink our daily 

operation. Knowing that this is the month in which we transi-

tion from our construction loan to a traditional mortgage, the 

future lender has been keeping abreast of our financial com-

mitment to the ministry undertaken by St. Paul’s. To that end 

we are grateful that we do not need to seek out a new lender, 

or worse yet, scramble to show our financial capability. Because you have consistently given throughout these 

months of physical distancing we are able to continue to carry out the plans outlined and set forth at the annu-

al meeting held last November. Thank you for financial giving to the work and witness carried out through St. 

Paul’s Lutheran Church. 

St. Paul's book club will resume meetings on  

Wednesday, September 16 at 12 noon in Christ Hall. 

We will be discussing the book we intended to discuss in March, which 

is  Christ the Lord Out of Egypt, by Anne Rice.  

All are welcome to bring a sandwich and join us for the discussion.. 

Boy Scout Troop 19  is taking orders for the sale of pop-
corn and/or nuts in the upcoming months of August and 
September.  We will not be selling in-person this 
year.  Our order will be placed in mid-October and will 
be available on November 14.  If interested in helping 
out our troop and their program, please call Nancy Banta 
@ 717 848 6627 for more information. Thanks so much. 



Summer Devotional Activity 

Summer is a great time to enjoy God’s creation. Here are some ideas 
for enjoying the beauty of the night.  

Things you might need: Flashlight, a book on the stars, a Bible, blan-
kets, containers for collecting fireflies (be sure to release them when 
you are done). 

On a dark night, take the family outside to look at the stars. Spread 
blankets so everyone can get a good view of the sky. If you live in a 
neighborhood with a lot of light, plan to drive to a place away from 
city lights. Try to identify some of the constellations. While gazing at 
the stars, read Genesis 1:14-19. Use some of these questions as discus-
sion starters.  

How do you feel when you look at the stars? 
Why do you think God made the stars? 
What other things did God create? 
How can we take care of all that God created? 
What do these lightening bugs remind you of?  
 

End with prayer. “Dear God, thank you for creating these spectacular lights in the sky. Thank you for creat-
ing everything, including us. Help us to take care of all that you have given us. Keep us safe this night and 
always. Amen 

The Latest Issue of Spark Family Magazine should have arrived in June at the 

home of every family with children between the ages of 3 through grade 4. The 

Christian Education Committee pays for this magazine subscription which comes to 

your home four times a year. Each issue highlights nine Bible Stories with colorful 

pictures, activities, and prayers. Make some time to read these stories with your chil-

dren. Look them up in your Paraclete Bible for Kids that you received when your 

child was young. Borrow a Spark Bible from the church if you wish to read from the 

Children’s Bible that we use in Sunday School. For older children, read the stories in 

a regular Bible. Your child might be especially familiar with four of the stories in this 

issue. Last fall they heard about Joseph, Baby Moses, Moses in the wilderness with 

manna, quail and water and, God calling Samuel. (If you have children this age, do 

not get this magazine and would like it, please contact the church office.) Happy Summer Growing!  

Beginning in September! 

Four Week Evening Class offered on the  
New Testament book of Philippians 

 
The number one topic of interest for adult learning, as reflected in the survey 

of St. Paul’s members, was the study of scriptures.  Starting the week of 

September 20th and running for four weeks, we will read and discuss the 

four chapters in Philippians, what was happening in the early church during 

this time and what does it mean for our lives today. To provide a variety of times for learning, we will offer 

this class in the evenings on Mondays, probably at 7:00 PM. Zoom or in person options are still being dis-

cussed. Please call the church office or email Patty Snyder pat79snyder@outlook.com  to sign up and to regis-

ter your thoughts about the format and time.   

mailto:pat79snyder@outlook.com


Cottage Meetings; Time to Share the Vision 
 The summer cottage meetings have produced abun-

dantly for our life together. Those who have participated 

have provided rich insights into our life together both during 

this time of pandemic and also when we move beyond it. 

Your voice matters. Please call a host family and attend one 

of the remaining four opportunities. The future of the congre-

gation is shaped by collaborative conversation and the guid-

ance of the Holy Spirit working through it. Please take part as 

we prepare for the next part of the journey toward our 200th 

anniversary of proclaiming God’s gracious love, extending 

God’s gracious embrace, and teaching the world that God is 

love. 

Additionally a draft of the conversation starters, questions for discussion, is included. We purposely planned 

that these gatherings could take place out of doors so you may need to pack a lawn chair. Your host family 

will be delighted to respond to your questions about maneuvering in their lawn or home. A special word of 

thanks and appreciation is extended to our hosts who graciously agreed to open their homes for our gather-

ings this summer. These are the dates that are available this month. 

August 2 @ 3:00 p.m., Tina & Antolin Llorente, 7669 Grand Lake Dr., Seven Valleys 717-676-9929 

August 2 @ 7:00 p.m., Wayne & Amber Dull, 1918 Cedar Dr., Spring Grove – 410-829-2601 

August 9 @ 3:00 p.m., Dan & Kathryn Garber, 3533 Cimmeron Rd., York – 508-873-8173 

August 9 @ 7:00 p.m., Sheridan & Jamie Palmer, 40 Dressage Ct., York – 717-451-3415 

 

Cottage Meeting Discussion Guide 

Summer 2020 

1. Last year we rededicated our building and shared a wide range of ideas regarding future ministry through 

our stewardship emphasis. At this time in our congregation’s life, please identify which areas of ministry are: 

life-giving? Enriching? Helping? Which areas of our ministry need attention or perhaps need to be discontin-

ued? 

2. In February this year we celebrated the 184th anniversary of St. Paul’s Lutheran Church. In 1836 our ances-

tors recognized the need for an English Lutheran service in order to meet a growing need in York. In our fall 

Stewardship emphasis the congregation offered visions for the congregation (shared in the February newslet-

ter). What needs are recognized now short term, three years, and long term, five to ten years? 

3. Eager to secure their own house of worship, the Charter members of St. Paul’s congregation celebrated 

their first Christmas in the basement of the previous site at the corner of S. Beaver and W. King Streets. St. 

Paul’s members wasted no time completing the main level of the church building and appointing it for the 

services of God. Having completed a huge renovation project last year, what projects do we need to begin or 

complete in order to equip us for ministry in 2020 and beyond? 

4. Over the past 184 years, facilities and grounds, education and mission, pastoral ministry and service were 

provided through regular financial giving and generous benefactors. What stewardship and financial educa-

tion needs to be provided to equip, provide and lead us into our third century of ministry? 



Please remember to notify Pastor Reep of 

any life events, illnesses, joys or concerns.  

Call the office 717-843-8155 or email 

st.paulsyork@comcast.net 

Council Highlights 

The Congregation Council gathered for their regular meeting on Monday July 13 in 

Christ Hall and was accessed through Zoom for several members for whom meeting 

in person was not feasible. The meeting was begun with prayer centering on the 

theme of seeds that are planted for the sake of the Gospel of Christ Jesus. 

 President Ericson reflected on the return to in person Sunday services. His 

observations included the care and attention to details needed for the safety of all 

who gather. He stressed the importance of wearing face coverings as a sign of our 

Christian love for one another and sited the Apostle Paul who for the sake of the weak refrained from eating 

meat offered to idols. Wearing a mask during worship is a way we care for one another during this time of 

pandemic. While the number of participants is about what he expected in these early days of reopening, he is 

hopeful that others will find their way back to Sunday worship. He once again reiterated the precautions we 

have taken to insure a safe environment, the new HVAC system, and the attention to the length of the service. 

 At this time we will continue to worship outside at 8:00 AM as long as the weather is cooperative. Vic-

tor Fields and Pastor Reep are working on the liturgical plan for fall services. Christmas services are being 

planned from the perspective that the need for social distancing and face coverings will still be with us. At 

4:00 PM Christmas Eve a brass quintet with Christmas Carol sing on the George Street steps is being planned 

along with a reworking the Christmas services. Most likely reservations for indoor services will be needed in 

order to keep the number of worshipers within the guidelines suggested by the CDC. 

 The congregation’s COVID-19 task force surveyed what other congregations are doing to keep wor-

shipers safe. For those who have reopened we are in line with most others within the greater York community. 

It was stressed by the task force that all of our members/worshipers need to wear a face covering. They 

stressed this out of Christian love for one another. The task force will continue to review procedures as more 

of our congregation committees, classes, and activities resume. 

 The preschool reopening and enrollment are of concern. The council discussed the many concerns as-

sociated with reopening. They identified the need to increase tuition up to 20% to offset decreased enrollment 

if necessary. In the event that we would not open the staff should be apprised that they would be furloughed.  

The Preschool Committee is meeting regularly to address these concerns. 

 Conversations with the St. Mark’s Lutheran Congregation on E. Market Street concerning a potential 

partner with whom to merge have concluded. Their desire to continue ministry from their campus on the east 

side of York was not a shared vision. 

 The meeting concluded with Harold Sargeant offering a closing prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pastor Reep  



This is a FREE community event.  
Perhaps you  did some closet  

cleaning while you were home  
in the spring . 

Now you can dispose of files  
securely and FREE FREE FREE!  

No rsvp, just show up.  

It’s hard to get a good picture of our on-the-go tod-
dler, but here’s a picture of our picnic from June’s 
activity.  - Leah Nace 

Attached are pictures of our picnic and lesson. 
We watched the Veggie Tale episode earlier in 
the day.—Carrie Oberholtzer 



Deadline for the 
September newsletter 

is August 15th 

Preschool Registration for the 2020-21 school year is still open and the committee 
and preschool staff are working on plans to create a safe opening of the preschool 
for the fall.   
If you have further questions you can contact Deb Becker. The main phone number 
for the preschool is (717) 854-1996. You can also register online at  http://
www.stpaulspreschoolyork.com/. 

Music Notes 

In this time of uncertainty, the COVID-19 pandemic 
has forced many changes upon us all.  The many 
fears associated with the Coronavirus has virtually 
halted singing to a very minimal level.  Because of 
the safety concerns regarding group vocal singing, 
choirs of every type have had to silence their songs 
temporarily.   

My job responsibility as Choir Director has now 
forced me to seek and develop different approaches 
to sharing congregational and choral songs.  Also, 
with Emily Reep’s resignation as Director of Chil-
dren, Youth and Handbells, their songs and music 
would now have ceased. 

Pastor Stan approached me about leading and working with the Handbell Choir during this time of vacancy 
and pandemic.  I agreed and offered to help with the children’s choirs.  My approach will now be to incorpo-
rate all of these, whether it be vocalists or instrumentalists in smaller sized groups and ensembles. 

Plans are underway to have a variety of musical offerings to replace what was our normal mode of singing 
hymnody, psalm singing, choral anthems and solos and instrumental music whether it be with the handbell 
choir or the children singing and playing instruments.  

In addition, I will be working with Pastor and Miss Kelly for Tuesday evening’s children’s ministries where 
we will coordinate artwork, crafts, music making, bible stories and worship. 

This Fall, our worship and music ministry will evolve out of this need to make music in a safe environment 
while maintaining physical distancing and all the necessary precautions to allow us to worship safely. 

I expect to be in contact with many of those children and adults who were and wish to stay active and involved 
in music ministry at St. Paul’s.  Together, we will grow and learn as children of our loving Father. 

As an added bonus, I expect that there may be various options for musicians to rehearse either on Sunday 
morning, Thursday evenings and possibly online.   

I look forward to working to continue the outstanding music ministry at St. Paul’s and with the many talented 
people who help to keep music alive. 

Victor Fields 

http://www.stpaulspreschoolyork.com/
http://www.stpaulspreschoolyork.com/


Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

26 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

27 28 
10:00 AM Pantry 

29 30 31 1 

2 
9th Sunday after Pentecost 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

3 4 
10:00 AM Pantry 

5 
8:00 AM - 12:00 PM 

No Parking on 

Springettsbury 

6 7 8 

9 
10th Sunday after Pentecost 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

10 11 
10:00 AM Pantry 

12 13 14 15 
Newsletter Deadline 
Shredding Event Sponsored 

by the Realtors Association 

16 
11th Sunday after Pentecost 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

17 18 
10:00 AM Pantry 

19 20 21 22 

23 
12th Sunday after Pentecost 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

24 25 
10:00 AM Pantry 

26 27 28 29 

30 
13th Sunday After Pentecost 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 

31 1 
10:00 AM Pantry 

2 
8:00 AM - 12:00 PM 

No Parking on 

3 4 5 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 
13th Sunday After Pentecost 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

31 1 
10:00 AM Pantry 

2 
8:00 AM - 12:00 PM 

No Parking on 

Springettsbury 

3 4 5 

6 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

7 
Labor Day 
OFFICE CLOSED 

8 
10:00 AM Pantry 

9 
10:30 AM Bible Study 

- Christ Hall 

10 11 12 

13 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

14 15 
Newsletter Deadline 
10:00 AM Pantry 

16 
10:30 AM Bible Study 

- Christ Hall 
12:00 PM Book Club - 

Christ Hall 

17 18 19 

20 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

21 22 
First Day of Autumn 
10:00 AM Pantry 

23 
10:30 AM Bible Study 

- Christ Hall 

24 25 26 

27 
Presentation of Bibles 
8:00 AM Holy Eucharist - Outdoor 
10:30 AM Holy Eucharist - Indoor 

28 29 
10:00 AM Pantry 
6:00 PM Tuesday Family 

Ministry - Family Worship - 

FALL KICK-OFF 

30 
10:30 AM Bible Study 

- Christ Hall 

1 2 3 

September 2020  

August 2020  



Food Pantry—July 
Items needed:  Canned fruit, canned vegetables, canned meats, 
mashed potato mix, rice, pasta side dished and peanut butter. 
We are in need of volunteers for the summer. Anyone able to 
help can contact Teresa Rohrbaugh or Janet and Larry Moore. 
Plastic Bags are always needed. Money donations are gratefully 
accepted.  Please place cash or check in a “special” envelope 
marked “Pantry”. 

In our prayers we remember…  
Tom Martin, David List, Sandy Shellenberger, Brian McKenna, Gene Shue, Abbie 
Gayle Guyton, Amanda, Jim Young, Penny Bailey, Eddie Turner, Sr., Jessica Eric-
son, Kristine Gross, Porter Stacey . Please keep all medical personnel and those in 

the military and in mission work in your daily prayers. 

Since our service schedule has resumed, we have moved the dedications 
of those whose date was canceled to another Sunday.  August dates are as 
follows: 
 

8/2 Amber Dull    Pat Scarborough 
8/9 Jeff & Tami Fulton   Ron & Nancy Sturges 
8/16 Kathryn & Dan Garber  Andrew & Ellen Doughty 
8/23 Joanne Cushner Debes  Joe Kinkella 
8/30 Winey Family    Christopher Eisenhart 

Please notify the office of what sentiment you would like printed in the bulletin and let us know if you 
will be taking your flowers home after the 10:30AM service. 

Up – coming Events 

Cottage meetings – Sunday, August 2 & 9 @ 3:00 PM & 7:00 PM  

Confirmation kick off – Canoe trip – Sunday, August 23 

Bible Study Resumes – Wednesday, September 9 @ 10:30 AM Christ Hall 

Family Worship – Tuesday, September 29 @ 6:00 PM church nave 

Harvest Italian Wine Dinner – Saturday, October 17 @ 5:30 PM (tickets needed) 

Healing Service – Sunday, October 18 @ 10:30 AM children presenting in church nave 

Reformation – Sunday, October 26 @ 8:00 & 10:30 AM church nave 

All Saints – Sunday, November 1 @ 10:30 AM portraits of saints by the children. 

Annual Meeting – Sunday, November 15 (time and location to be announced) 

Christ the King – Sunday, November 22 @ 8:00 & 10:30 AM church nave 



Tickets and Contingency Plan 

Italian Wine Dinner Updates 

Attention all church members! Tickets for the Italian Harvest Wine Dinner are on sale to the community. 
There are a limited number of tickets, so please be sure to complete the ticket application form below and 
submitted it to St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, attention tickets, 25 West Springettsbury Ave., York, PA 17403 
 

Italian Harvest Wine Dinner 
 The planning for the October 17 Italian Harvest Wine Dinner is still moving forward. To that end, 

the planning committee has put into place a contingency plan in the event that it is not feasible to gather in 

person in our fellowship hall. The meal, from appetizers through dessert and including select wines, will be 

packaged and available for drive through pick up. The committee has been working out details for both sce-

narios. We are still working out the most feasible way to hold the live auction of the original Italian paint-

ings if we cannot gather in the Fellowship Hall. That may well have to be done via Zoom! Planning for the 

entire event has kept physical distancing in mind with things like: staggered entrance times, appetizers indi-

vidually plated and possibly served out of doors, silent auction items on display in the narthex with limited 

numbers viewing and bidding, and from inception a reduced number of tickets so that tables in the Fellow-

ship Hall can be spaced at greater distance and if need be can be set for smaller groups. We do hope that 

with this knowledge you will support the event by purchasing a ticket and or supplying an item for the silent 

auction. Ann Anstadt is in charge of tickets and Nicki Herdson is in charge of the silent auction. Pastor Reep 

has had the Italian water color paintings matted and framed in anticipation of the October auction. Please 

direct all questions to ann@anstadt.com and thank you for supporting the improvements to our food pantry 

and preschool and the ministry that is carried out though them at St. Paul’s Church. 

Thank you for your help in making the silent auction and the Italian dinner a success.  

TICKET ORDER FORM  Questions may be directed to: 
       ann@ansadt.com 
 
Name _________________________________________________________ 
 
Check #_______________ Amount ______________  # Tickets ______ 
 
Please mail the ticket order form to: 
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church 
Attention—Tickets 
25 West Springettsbury Ave. 
York, PA 17403 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Italian Harvest Wine Dinner 
With Art and Silent Auctions 

mailto:ann@anstadt.com


Ushers needed during Covid-19 

The role of the Usher at St. Paul’s Church during the days of COVID-19 is radically different. What follows is a list of 
duties needing to be performed by the usher. If you are willing to serve as an usher during this time of COVID-19 please 
notify the church office so that you will be included in the scheduled rotation. We need experienced ushers, especially 
those who have the combination for the safe. 

Before Worship 

Please arrive 20 minutes before the service at which you are scheduled to serve. 

Please wear a mask. Worshipers who do not have a mask may utilize a mask provided by the congregation. They are 
at each entrance/usher station (lower shelf of the credence table holding the offering basin). Remind those who 
use them to return them to the baskets marked “used” masks following the service so that they may be washed 
and prepared for use again.  

Indoor worship requires a minimum of three ushers: George Street exterior red door, Playground/elevator exterior 
door, Springettsbury Avenue door. Open the door for all worshipers so that they do not need to touch the door 
pull. You will need to remain at the door through the “Order of Confession and Forgiveness” to insure late com-
ers have easy access to the building. 

Exterior worship requires a minimum of three ushers: one at each side of the lawn and one at the back. Simply think 
of the lawn as being the same configuration as the church nave. The orientation and altar will mimic what is in-
doors. 

Assist worships with information regarding seating (which pews or keeping distance with lawn chairs) the use of the 
worship bulletin, and that offerings may be placed in the basins provided at the entrances indoors and by the 
usher stations outdoors. 

During Worship 

Be attentive to the worshipers and what they may need. 

Guests may be provided a bag containing a guest card. 

Be seated near the door where you are scheduled to serve or at the usher station for the outside service. 

Mind the offering basin. Worshipers may place a gift upon arrival or when they take their leave. 

Once the liturgy has begun please stow the bulletin baskets so that used bulletins are not discarded into them when 
the service concludes.   

At the distribution of Holy Communion inside the usher serving at the elevator entrance and the usher serving at the 
Good Shepherd entrance each take their places at the “communion position” closest to the door where they are 
serving. They will be among the first people to receive communion. The George Street Usher will work the cen-
ter aisle directing worshipers to move forward to the chancel. The Pulpit side communes first, then the Baptis-
mal Font side. This is important so that social distancing is maintained and no long line forms in the center aisle. 
There are 5 “communion positions” marked with a cross on the chancel floor. An entire household gathers at a 
communion position. After all who desire to receive communion have come to the chancel, then the George 
Street Usher takes her/his place at a “communion position.” This will indicate to the Pastor that all who desire 
the sacrament have received. 

At the distribution of Holy Communion outside the people will move to the “communion positions” marked with 
chalk on the side walk surrounding the lawn. While the minister moves around the perimeter of the lawn giving 
communion the ushers make sure that the offering basins are secure. The ushers may wish to place the three ba-
sins together and take turns communing and keeping watch over the financial gifts. 

Following Worship 

Offering basins must be collected. Inside start with the usher at the playground/elevator entrance using the side aisle 
carry the basin to meet the George Street usher and then with the two basins proceed down the south side aisle 
to the Springettsbury Ave. entrance at which time the three basins in the privacy of the Good Shepherd Gather-
ing Room may be placed in a canvas bag and be taken to the safe. Two ushers proceed with the offering to  se-
cure it in the safe. One usher returns the basins to the credence tables. Then all wash their hands/sanitize. 

Secure plastic gloves from the Sexton. Collect all items, service bulletins, lost and found items from the pews. Dis-
pose of the bulletins and debris. Place lost and found items on the server to the right of the Good Shepherd 
stained glass window. 

Thank you for your willingness to serve during these challenging times. Your assistance is of great importance and is 
most appreciated. Please contact the Church Office if you can serve as usher. 

 



Worship Schedule  
Sunday Holy Eucharist  

8:00 & 10:30 a.m. 
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Pastor Reverend Stanley Reep prreep.stpaulsyork@comcast.net 

Youth Director Kelly Moore-Spencer kmoorespencer.stpaulsyork@comcast.net 
Organist, Choir Director Victor Fields vfields.stpaulsyork@comcast.net 

Children, Youth, Hand-
bell Choirs Director 

Emily Reep sea2reep@comcast.net 

Bookkeeper Dale Zeiger dzeiger.stpaulsyork@comcast.net 

Secretary Patee Pizzirusso st.paulsyork@comcast.net 

Sexton Ted Weikert st.paulsyork@comcast.net 
Preschool Director Deb Becker director@stpaulspreschoolyork.com 

Thank you to all who helped to get this newsletter 

out this month!   

Please send us your e-mail so we may go paperless.   
If you no  longer wish to receive our newsletter please notify the office. Thank you. 


